Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

9-1-1977

Newsbulletin vol. 5, no. 1

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 5, no. 1" (1977). Newsbulletin. 115. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/115

Rights Statement

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).



SRC Newsbulletin

Salve Regina - The Newport College

Newport, Rhode Island 02840 847-6650

Published for the Salve Regina College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Information, Extension 223. Deadline date for Notices: Tuesday, NOON time.

Vol. 5, No. 1

September 1, 1977

SYMPOSIUM ON JUSTICE AND PEACE

Salve Regina, The Newport College has planned to hold symposia throughout the coming academic year which will study the theme of Justice and Peace. The first day of the year-long symposium will be Thursday, September 1, 1977. The administrators, faculty, and the members of student congress will be attending this first day of the year-long symposium, which will also mark the beginning of the academic year. Sister Lucille McKillop, President, will address the group explaining why the College is concerned with Justice and Peace. The morning's keynote speaker will be Mr. Edward J. Holland, from the Center of Concern, Washington, DC. The title of Mr. Holland's talk will be "Analysis of socio-economic and political trends in relation to global issues of justice and peace." There will be an opportunity for questions following the talk. Dr. Joseph Fahey, Professor of Social Ethics and Director of Program in Peace Studies, Manhattan College, will discuss Catholic Social principles in Catholic Higher Education, with special attention to what can be done through the various academic departments. The day's program will conclude with a summary of the day's proceedings given by Reverend Eugene Hillman, Chairman of the Symposium Program. Father Hillman will also give an overview of the entire year's series of symposia on Justice and Peace. The day will conclude about 4 p.m.

SRC ART FACULTY EXHIBIT AT DESIGNERS' SHOWHOUSE

Two members of Salve's Art Faculty are showing works at the Designers' Showhouse at Wakehurst. Melvin Lieberman is showing photographs and Sister Arlene Woods is showing acrylic paintings. These are on view in the Lower Section of the Servants' Stairwell. Sister Arlene has some additional paintings on the South Corridor of the Third Floor.

SOMETHING TO SUIT EVERYONE'S TASTE

The Designers' Showhouse is drawing such large crowds, over 7,500 have been through the exhibit already, that the closing date has been extended to Sunday, September 11, which will be the last day. All who visit leave impressed with the beauty of the Wakehurst grounds as well as fascinated by the creativity of the Designers' creations. There is something to please everyone's taste. Wakehurst seems eloquently to reflect the varying moods the designers' have hoped to portray.

Salve Regina College is pleased to have been able to lend Wakehurst for this show, which is for the benefit of the Newport Chapter of the Red Cross.

HELP THE PEOPLE WHO HELP EVERYDAY



Dear College Community:

The spirit and leadership of the employees of Salve Regina College are well recognized in the community. We have never been content with just following along, but have taken the initiative in setting the pace for others.

Within a few weeks, you will be given the opportunity to contribute to the United Way of Southeastern New England compaign. I am confident your generosity and interest in the welfare of others will make our college a leader and pace-setter in this annual community effort.

Salve Regina College whole-heartedly supports the idea of giving to the United Way compaign. . one annual asking for 123 health, family and character building agencies. You will be asked to make your contribution through our year-round payroll deduction payment plan. This way you spread your Fair Share and generosity over the entire year.

Let us all work together toward a United Way success. The results of our success joined with all our friends and neighbors will make our community the better place we all want it to be.

Sincerely,

/s/ Sister Lucille McKillop President Chairperson, College and University Section, United Way

SISTER LUCILLE MCKILLOP TO RECEIVE HONORARY DEGREE

Sister Lucille McKillop, Salve Regina College President, will receive a Doctor of Humane Letters Degree (Honoris Causa) from Roger Williams College, Bristol, Rhode Island on September 28, 1977.

The ceremony will be held at the special Fall Convocation on September 28, 1977. Roger Williams College is the third Rhode Island College to award Sister Lucille with an honorary degree in recognition of her outstanding accomplishments in the role of presidential leadership.

Bryant College, in 1976, Smithfield, Rhode Island awarded Sister Lucille with the Degree of D.S. in B.A. and Johnson and Wales College, Providence, Rhode Island awarded her with a doctoral degree in June, 1977.

NEWSNOTES

Notice To College Community

In accord with the Rules and Regulations published in the <u>Federal Register</u>, May 4, 1977, Part IV, the following person will coordinate efforts to comply, as far as College capabilities will allow, with this regulation and with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973:

Dr. William Burrell Salve Regina College Newport, RI 02840 Telephone: (401) 847-6650, Ext. 260

Changes In Office Locations

Two third floor office staffs have changed their office locations. The Financial Aid office is now the first office on the right at the top of the stairs on the third floor of Ochre Court.

The Office of Public Information has relocated and is in the former Financial Aid office on the third floor of Ochre Court. The telephone extension numbers have remained the same.

Sister Michaeline Lewandowski, who has charge of the Credit-Free Education Courses, has a desk in the Office of the Dean of the Faculty on the second floor of Ochre Court. Her extension is 274.

CAMPUS DIRECTORY

The Office of Research and Planning is in the process of compiling the 1977-78 Campus Directory. You will be receiving, in your next payroll envelope (September 14) a CAMPUS DIRECTORY INFORMATION CARD. Please complete this card and return to your supervisor or the Office of Research and Planning, third floor, Ochre Court, by September 21. Thank you for your cooperation!

SALVE REGINA CALENDAR SEPTEMBER 1 - SEPTEMBER 14, 1977

Thursday 1 Symposium - Justice & Peace	State Dining Room	9 a.m 4 p.m.
Lecture by Alexandra Stoddard on "Child's Place"	Wakehurst	2 - 7:30 p.m.
Friday, 2 EPCC Meeting	Ochre Court Drawing Room	9 a.m.
Friday, 9 Australia Team Party	Ochre Court	7 - 9 p.m.
Saturday, 10 Wedding	Ochre Court Chapel	2 p.m.
Monday, 12 United Way Meeting, College Section	Ochre Court	3 - 6 p. m.
Wednesday, 14 Drug & Solution Tests	O'Hare Room 215	1 - 3 p.m.

Liturgy: Saturday, 5:00 p.m., Sunday, 11:15 a.m. and Monday thru Friday at 12 Noon